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MEETING MINUTES 
December 16, 2020 

 
President Jonathan Levesque presided over the December 16, 2020, Staff Senate meeting held 
by Zoom Video Conferencing at 10:30 a.m. 

 
Executive/Administrative/Managerial   Service/Maintenance 
 
P – Reonas, Barbara (’21)  
P – Tammy Millican (’23) 
 
Professional/Non  

P - Braden, Laurie (’21) 
A – Bonner, Amber (’2r Henry, Rachel (’21)        
P – Lane, Madison (’21)     Clerical/Secretarial 
A – Olson, Darcee (’21)  
P - Rafaiti, Karina (’21)     Pr – Salesneves, Sarah (’22) 
P – Garner, Karen (’22)     P – Salvadras, Amber (’22) 
P – Herman, Catherine
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few years. He loved his time there but he felt very fortunate for the opportunity to come to 
LSU.  
 
He mentioned some of his beliefs that include that ITS needs to be a customer focused 
organization. We need to find ways to collaborate better with key constituents. They have 
created a Departmental IT Subcommittee to brainstorm on doing a better job of 
communicating. He would like to also survey customers yearly to see how well IT is handling 
their needs on campus.  
 
The first Customer Satisfaction Survey that went out in October 2020 generated 153 responses. 
Out of those Reponses, 76% were staff and 24% were faculty. The overall satisfaction yielded a 
70%. There was also 280 comments received which were mostly positive but did show room for 
improvement.  
 
Some of the Customer Satisfaction Ratings included, 
 

• ITS is aligned with LSU’s mission and goals – 71% 
• ITS is focused on the right priorities – 74% 
• ITS values the customer – 73% 
• ITS changes do not disrupt my work – 71% 
• I am satisfied with the availability of IT Services – 73% 
• ITS proactively looks for ways to help me do my job – 56% 

 
ITS needs to do a better job at being proactive with their customers.  
 
Woolley mentioned that 11% strongly disagree that they are satisfied customer of ITS which is a 
big number. 25% strongly agree, 45% somewhat agree and 15% somewhat agree. All of the 
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Woolley mentioned some important things to keep in mind for all to have that are participating 
in the SIS.   
 

• We must select a new commercially available SIS (we don’t have the option to wait any 
longer) 

• Most likely our new SIS will be one of 3 available products 
• NONE of the products are going to meet all our specific needs 
• We most likely will have to modify some of our business processes to work around what 

the chosen SIS can handle 
 
Q: How does someone provide feedback? 
 
A: There will be a centralized website to be able to submit feedback. Woolley would like to also 
visit regularly with key constituents for continued collaboration.  
 
There was some discussion regarding the Workday implementation for Human Resource 
Management services and the issues that some users were having. 
 
Q: Will there be a conversation with key users (advisors, etc.) who use the SIS on a daily basis 
for feedback? 
 
A: Yes, he will implement a group for discussions with those users. 
 
Q: When do you expect to make the project webpage available to students, staff and faculty? 
 
A: In January it will be live. It will be part of their communication plan to go out.     
 
President Jonathan Levesque thanked Craig Woolley for attending today’s meeting. 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 
President Levesque thanked President-Elect Amber Salvadras for leading the November 
General Meeting. The months of October and November were very busy. He has attended 
numerous committee meetings.   
 

• Efforts to improve Staff diverse hiring’s, Staff Professional Development and efforts to identify 
buildings with names that should be reviewed for removal. 

• The Staff Diversity Group recently completed its “University Diversity Statement”. That 
document is under review and will be presented for approval very soon if it has not 
already been approved.  

• Human Resource Management is currently investigating opportunities to raise the entry 
level salaries of our classified janitorial employees. Clay Jones, Associate Vice President 
and Chief Human Resource Officer has taken that project on himself and is working with 
the state to identify ways to increase salary and stay within state law. 
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• Staff Diverse Promotions and Development will be a long developing project and there 
are no substantial updates to provide at this time. He will update the Senate more 
thoroughly in the January meeting. 

• IT Governance of which Levesque is a member will change its overall structure. There 
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The Long Range Review and Planning Committee submitted the rationale for the Constitutional 
Amendments for Senators 
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The Staff Senate Gift Fund is in need of contributions. This fund was implemented to recognize 
certain events for Senators and former Senators that may happen throughout the year. The 
guidelines for giving were mentioned, and Senators were asked to donate $20 each to the fund 
for the year.  
 
Staff Senate Apparel 
 
Orders are still open and are being taken for Senators to order Staff Senate apparel. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Future Guest Speakers 
 
President Jonathan Levesque announced that Jennie Stewart, Title IX Coordinator to attend the 
January 20, 2021 General Meeting. 
 
Please submit any suggestions for future guest speakers to the Staff Senate Executive Committee. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
Staff Senator Birthday 
 
Staff Senator December birthdays: 
 

• President Jonathan Levesque will celebrate his birthday on December 23. 
• Senator Samantha Baldridge will celebrate her birthday on December 27. 

 
Happy Birthday! 
 
LSU Pregnancy and Parenting Program is looking for topics to cover in the spring. Please share 
those with Past-President Rachel Henry and Senator Tammy Millican. 
 
There was a question if staff and faculty are also eligible to receive food from the LSU Food 
Pantry. Yes, they are eligible as well. The LSU Food Pantry works in conjunction with the Baton 
Rouge Food Bank and will not turn anyone away.  
 
MOTION TO ADJOURN – With there being no more business, Senator Brent Corbitt made a 
motion to adjourn. The motion, seconded by Senator Megan Stone, carried. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m. 
 
Jessica Aslin, Secretary 
 
JA/mm 
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